



EESCC Meeting Minutes

October 1st, 2025
Sizzler

Attendees: 16 – Mike and Gail Glass, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Tim and Peggy Steck, Bert Jacobson, Bill Randleman, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Keith Olson, Mary Richardson, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Jamie black and Scott Minder.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 6:36 pm.

Meeting Minutes – Secretary Peggy Steck read the September 3rd, 2025 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurers report and it was approved.

Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia – Meetings are really short right now. You all are invited to attend. We'll do the missed Raffle from Event 7 & 8 at the banquet.

Banquet – Licia - Only 10 people are registered. There will be another Banquet meeting Monday at Nadines house. The theme for the banquet is black and white or flags.

Venues – Lorin – He was able to track down a contact for the Dollar General Distribution center and get ahold of them. He was told not to get our hopes up.

VRC – They should want us back. No problems were reported from the last event.

HooDoo – They are fine with us. We will set a final date later.

WP – crickets

Myrtle Creek Airport – it would be fun, but challenging. Will table until the next meeting. We need to figure out if we can even plan an event there.

Glide – He brought printouts of the glide lot for everyone. The pavement area is 3.3 acers. There are no curbs, drains, etc. There is plenty of room for parking and camping. The price is \$1,000 a weekend. We are scheduled for the first weekend in May and the 2nd weekend in June. We have to remember that this site is for sale, but it has been for sale for two years.

Bonnie added that someone brought up a lot in east Eugene. Lorin replied he had previously checked it out. It's too small and no place for parking on or outside of the lot.

Sweet Home – Licia talked to a Sean Morgan and passed the info along to Lorin. He got ahold of Sean and got contact info for the actual owner. He talked to the owner and he stated they would love to have events there. We need to go as a group to decide if we can use the lot. There is lots of pavement buried under brush and dirt. A back hoe will be required to clean an area the pavement for an event.

2026 Event dates – Bren and Lorin - Bren put together a spread sheet of proposed dates. It has the dates for the Glide lot which have been confirmed. We went through the other events and added tentative dates.

We discussed adding a Saturday test and tune, or practice day to Ice Breaker Sunday. We kinda came up with pre-tech and check-in and practice for Saturday. More discussion to come.

Blind autocross if we can find a place.

The driving school is scheduled for the same weekend as last year. May 16th and 17th.

Then we got into a discussion of making changes to how IROC is managed. Tabled until next month. Bert will be at Medford this weekend and he will ask about our sponsoring an event there this year.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie – reported she had contacted Ted Ledgard to see how he was doing. He will probably not be at events this coming year. He is having health problems.

Scott Minder – at the last autocross he commented regarding throwing a red flag and receiving negative feedback from the spotter. He was concerned because all corner radio workers heard the comments and that there were a lot of new people working radios, and they might then be unsure of throwing a red flag when needed. Lots of discussion. Timing needed to know why a red flag was thrown to determine who gets a DNF and who gets a rerun if needed. It was also brought up that at the drivers meeting safety first is always the most important and throwing a red flag is recommended if thought necessary.

Licia – This is an election year, so voting will be held at the Banquet.

Bonnie nominated Keith for the Vice President. Keith nominated Scott Minder for the Safety Steward. We talked about have a ballot for people to answer a couple question regarding IROC changes.

Mike Glass – The Larison cleanup is/was approved without any issues. The Forest service is ready for next year.

Mary Hill is canceled for 11th and 12th (not sure what month) just this evening because of Insurance. The Maryhill Museum which manages the use of the road, has required a \$1 million policy. Previous events happened without the required insurance. And it was noticed this year by the museum board, so, no Maryhill this year. And the insurance requirement may affect other hills. So, for 2026 Mary Hill hill climb's fall event will be in October because of fire risk and the spring event may be moved to May.

The NHA insurance coverage renews on June 25th. 2026 insurance may require an umbrella policy or completely new insurance. Mike discussed moving up the Larison Hillclimb to before the insurance expiration date. Nothing was set. He submitted several dates to the forest Service, just in case.

He also brought up we need more venues for Hill climbs and more clubs to put them on.

Newsletter –

Flyers -

Event Results –

The meeting was adjourned at 8:17pm.